
 



 

Blandford Methodist Church:  Sunday 22nd November 

Our service this Sunday should have been taken by Mr Brian Sturtridge and no doubt Pam, his wife, would 
also have taken part.  We look forward to seeing them in January when they are scheduled to take a service 
for us.   
 

 
Events Sunday 22nd  to 29th November     
Thursday  10.00 am ‘Virtual’ Advent Bible Study – see below 
Sunday   ‘Virtual’ ecumenical service – see below 
        
 
Bible in One Year: 15th – 21st November: Ezekiel 1 – 17  and  Hebrews 11 – James 3 
 

 
 
Diary Dates:   

Thursday 3rd December 10.00 am:  Advent Bible Study 
Friday 4th December Christmas tree trail around Blandford starts 
Thursday 10th December  10.00 am:  Advent Bible Study 
Monday 14th December 2.00 pm:  Stewards Meeting 
Thursday 17th December 10.00 am:  Advent Bible Study 
Sunday 20th December 10.45 am: Carol Service followed by Holy Communion 
Thursday 24th December 7.00 pm:  Christmas Eve Service at The Close 
Friday 25th December  9.45 am:  Christmas Day Service at The Close 
Sunday 3rd January Covenant Service 
Saturday 16th January Prayer Walking 
Sunday 24th January Service for Christian Unity  
Saturday 20th February Prayer Walking 
Tuesday 9th March 7.00 pm:  Church Council meeting 
 
 
 

 
Advent Bible Study:  As I write this, on November 15th, I look out of my study window and note that once 
again Christmas has come early. I see that our next door neighbour and the two houses opposite the manse 
all have their Christmas lights up. Advent is often a season totally missed by the world at the best of times, 
let alone in this difficult year of 2020. However, this year Advent, too, is coming early! I will be starting an 
Advent Bible Study for individual use and then for folk to join together on Zoom.  
Each person is asked to study daily a short Bible passage and a brief focus on that passage, as homework, 
which will help in the group discussions each Thursday. These will take place by Zoom on the following 
Thursdays at 10.00 am: November 26th, December 3rd, 10th and 17th.  
The homework sheets start on Sunday November 22nd. If you wish to be part of this study and Zoom, please 
can you email me at paulinecrispin@yahoo.co.uk  I will then send you the study notes and the Zoom invite 
login.               Pauline Crispin 
 
 
Sunday 29th November:  As this is the 5th Sunday in the month, we should have been sharing in an 
Ecumenical Service in one of the town’s churches.  As this cannot take place at the moment, it has been 
decided amongst the town’s clergy to continue with a “virtual” ecumenical service on YouTube: Pauline will 
be preaching.  I will let you have further information as soon as it is received.                               
Margaret Cornish 
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Private prayer, Crowe Hill Methodist:  Crowe Hill will be open for private prayer on Wednesday afternoons 
from 2.00 pm to 4.00 pm during this current lockdown.  All safety precautions are being observed and it is 
good to welcome those who seek a quiet place (which is already soaked in prayer) to be able to come to pray 
to our Lord in His house. 
God bless you,     Marilyn Knight (Church Steward, Crowe Hill) 

                                            
Reflection from Dr Chris Slade:  This is my reflection on one of this week’s set readings. A copy of my 
reflection is attached, or click on the following YouTube clip, https://youtu.be/RSaPn8zCA-k, if you would like 
to listen to it.                     
           Chris Slade 

 
Celebration Day:  Dear All, 
I send you greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ and pray that you are keeping well as we go 
through these difficult times.  It was with sadness for the MWiB District Committee to have to cancel the 
Celebration Day last October, but we will not be defeated.  A small group of us met and decided to record a 
shortened Celebration Day to be sent out through YouTube.  With a lot of help from those who know how, in 
particular to Nick Carter in Romsey, we are launching on YouTube on 23rd November at 10.30 am a service 
for you to link into.  A poster is attached with all the details.   
We invite you to be imaginative as to how this can be shown to those who are unable to link into the 
internet. 
Here are a couple of suggestions you might find helpful when this lockdown is over: 
      Have a few friends round and watch the service together; 
      Show the video at a socially distanced meeting at your local church; 
I am sure you can think of other creative ways of sharing this service.  The Committee are looking forward to 
meeting you all at some time next year.  I am sure it is not too early to wish you all a Happy Christmas. 
Blessings 
Glenda Sidding 

 
Advent Reflections from Reverend Janice Morgan:  Please join me for an ADVENTure toward Christmas.  
These will be held at Half Acre every Wednesday 12:30-1pm & 7:30-8pm.   
Further details on these reflections can be found on the Circuit website by clicking on the following link:  

https://www.candwmc.org.uk/news/advent-meditations-revd-janice-morgan.html  

 
Blandford Foodbank ς Christmas Appeal:  Once again, Blandford Foodbank is inviting people to take part in 
their Reverse Advent appeal.  The idea is that instead of buying an Advent calendar, during the month of 
November you consider each day putting aside an item from the Foodbank’s Reverse Advent Calendar.  
Family, friends, neighbours can be invited to take part as well.   Full information about this can be read on 
the attached Foodbank Reverse Advent letter.  Also attached is a Reverse Advent calendar with suggestions 
of donations of food which you might like to donate.  As well as food, the Foodbank will welcome donations 
of anti-bac products (hand gel, surface cleaning products, etc.) as these are often expensive to buy and 
therefore some families may not bother with these and, of course, they are quite necessary at the moment.  
If you wish to make any donations of food and other products, but are unable to get them to the Foodbank, 
John Cornish is very happy to come and collect and deliver to the Foodbank for you.  Please phone him on 
07799 516735. 

 
  
Prayer:  Please can we continue to uphold in prayer those members of our congregation who we know are ill 
or suffering in some way. 
 

 
Minister: 

Reverend Pauline Crispin    (Tel:  01202 883461) 

Email:  paulinecrispin@yahoo.co.uk 
  

Pastoral Support: 
Joyce Wild:  (Tel: 01258 454091) 

https://youtu.be/RSaPn8zCA-k
https://www.candwmc.org.uk/news/advent-meditations-revd-janice-morgan.html

